PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 20th SEPTEMBER 2017

Date:                                            Wednesday 20th September 2017 
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      MN

                                                      DN

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. He asked Dr RP to outline developments since the last meeting.

Nurse Practitioner:  Dr RP reported that when our practice nurse had been on leave, a nurse practitioner had provided cover, but she was unable to take on anything more than occasional additional work at the present time. It was difficult to recruit a suitable person. Our practice nurse is due to retire towards the end of 2018. There was a potential candidate and interviews were likely to take place in March 2018, with a view to having a phased hand-over. Members welcomed the forward planning for a smooth transition.

Closure / Capping of patient list:  Dr RP reminded the meeting that the patient list had been closed for 15 months, before the practice had been obliged to re-open it. Presently there were 2640 patients on the list. (Members saw that as a very heavy load for a single GP practice.) The list was capped at that point; if the list were to drop to 2500 it might re-open. Dr RP explained that capping did not prevent those moving into the area to apply to the NHS to be put on the practice's patient list. New babies and those admitted to the nursing home in the practice's catchment area would also be accepted, but those seeking a transfer from another local practice would not. Dr RP said around 10 new patients had been accepted so far this year. Dr RP said the issue of excessive numbers of  temporary patients had eased. Action had been taken by the CCG to provide locum GPs for certain other local practices which had been in difficulties. Consequently, there was not an immediate problem of patients of those practices seeking to access our surgery as temporary patients. Members were pleased to hear that, but would keep the matter under review. 

CQC inspection:  Dr RP said all matters arising from the last CQC inspection had now been resolved fully. The practice was rated 'good' overall and in all the various aspects and services. Members welcomed that and appreciated the hard work of all the practice staff to achieve that excellent result. It was noted that the next CQC inspection would likely take place around the end of the year. Members would discuss potential issues which might arise at the next meeting. 

GP survey: Dr RP said that NHS England had recently undertaken a survey of patients regarding their satisfaction with the services provided by their GP. For our practice, 297 questionnaires had been issued and 100 had been returned – which was an excellent response. Those responding had given the practice an exceptionally good rating, better than the local and national CCG average in all areas with the exception of 'waiting time'. Members made the point that while 'waiting time' was inevitably an issue at the morning 'walk in' surgeries, the overwhelming majority of patients valued the 'walk in' facility very highly and were prepared to accept some waiting as a consequence. Members were delighted, but not at all surprised, that the practice had received such a very good report from its patients.
Flu clinic: The practice will hold a Flu Clinic on 14th October 2017. This had been well publicised inside and outside the surgery. Mobile phone messages had been sent to certain patients.
On line registration: This continued to go very well. Some 716 patients have now registered of which 382 were active – a very high number given that the 'walk in' clinic did not require an appointment. There was no current pressure on the practice to increase on-line participation. 

Dr RP said that it was not currently possible for our practice – or indeed any other – to provide an on-line booking service for nurse appointments. That was because nurse appointments were of variable duration, reflecting the range of services offered. 

Patient Care Development: Dr RP said there was an initiative from the CCG (who would bear the cost) to provide an experienced nurse as a Proactive Care Practitioner, who would look after certain patients with multiple chronic conditions. The practitioner would visit selected patients at home and decide what care was required. The GP would be asked to identify appropriate patients and the practitioner would also trawl medical records. Confidentiality protocols would be observed. The object of the initiative was to better support self management by patients, hopefully reducing pressure across the NHS, particularly at A&E departments. 

Meeting ended: At approximately 6.15 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 22 November at 5.00pm.

